Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services

September 12, 2011

Minutes 

Present: Michaela P.York, Bethany Goding, Kelly Raye, Barbara Tully, Gil Moreno, Kim Humphrey, Suellen Doggett, Edward Doggett, Diane Boas, Barry Schklair, Laurie Raymond, Colin Copeland, Mary Lou Dyer, Colleen Gilliam, Sue Witt, Debra Milliken, Dave Lawlor, Heidi Mansir, Anne Marie Riley, Rich Cantz, Karen Johnson, Inga Sullivan, Sue Murphy, Peter Stuckey, Bob Barton, Arthur P.Clum, Brian Scanlon, Tyler Ingalls, Samira Bouzrara, Cullen Ryan.  

Cullen welcomed the group and reviewed the agenda. The minutes from last meeting were accepted, and introductions were made.

Presentation about Summer Youth Employment Program by Bethany Goding, Manager of Career Opportunities, Mobius, Inc. 

Mobius Inc., a private non-profit organization, has been providing services to people with disabilities since 1978, serving children, teens, and adults with developmental disabilities. Mobius provides case management, community supports, supported employment and residential programs at various sites in mid coast Maine. Recipients are referred throughout the state of Maine.

Career Opportunity operates Summer Youth Employment. It is a program that introduces youth to community based employment in collaboration with other local organizations serving youth. It runs July 5-August19. Through this program, young people with varying disabilities are provided the opportunity to work for 8 weeks during the summer. Participants select a job that is related to their interest from available positions.

There were 10 students referral this year, 7 Vocational Rehabilitation. Voc-Rehab Students are referred with little or no experience where they want an employment placement and assessment. The other 3 students were funded by United Way. Students worked 4-20 hrs/week with10% - 100% job coaching within a variety of settings and positions. However there needs to be a balance between the job coaching hours and the hours worked to fit the budget plan. Students are placed based on their skills and interests.

The timeline of the program is throughout the year

April:  We receive package from Vocational Rehabilitation, find out what the students needs are, and work with local businesses to find potential placement. Also we take applications for the United Way opening and match the students to the employment places.

May-June:  We start interviews, and held intake meeting with the VR consoler, student, and family member to discuss student interest, transportation, and accommodation if needed. Once the employment placement matches, we schedule an interview.

July- August:  We start job coaching and observe what sort of accommodation might be needed for the student to be more independent. August 19 is the graduation ceremony.

September:  An assessment summary is completed from the documentation that we have been working on the summer. The purpose of the assessment is to be used for future job. As example of Employment Placement: Retail - Gardening – Recycling – office assistant.
Students training:

· Students receive information about Labor Law.

· Information about appropriate behavior on the job site.

· Mini Sexual harassment training.

· Orientation from their new employer.

· Additional job coaching.

Vocational Rehabilitation provides payments for the Employment Situational Assessment at the competition of the summer Employment Program. 

DHHS Funding and Leadership Update

Brian Scanlon: Fact about spending in Cumberland and York County: 113 million per year for section 21 waiver services and that is serving fewer than 1000 people. The average cost is 125,000 per person.

Farther north: Average of 125,000 per placement just for group home placement without Community Support or Work Support, and other services. 

The current administration flat funded developmental services, but that wasn’t enough because of the growing waiting list. 

Brian stated that we are facing a resource crunch; we need to be creative on what we have, and make it work better.  We need to get good ideas and transform them to changes in our rules that allow us to flexibly change the system to better serve people.  Maine has more resources than any other State in the country in term of per person support, and he believes if we can figure out some of the things we are doing, we can help more people in need and may improve the system as a whole.  The change needs to happen because we need to help people that are not getting anything.  The vision only becomes a reality when you have specific actions, decisions, policies, and changes to be driven in a positive direction.  We need to figure out a way to have a program that has limited short term funding, and is good for a couple of years with the expectation at the end of it, the consumer won’t need any support or limited support in order to be successful with networking, managing money, and how to connect with people. 

Housing Funding Updates

Supportive Housing: Because of the recent changes in DHHS, MaineHousing intends to wait until 2012 before making any funds available.  Our job is to challenge them early next year to see through this goal. 

Review of Feedback and or new postings on the Coalition Website – Review, Ideas for Improvement, etc. No Feedback at this time.
Section 8 Campaign Update – Section Eight Voucher Reform Act, preferences for DD populations. No Update at this time.
Update on DD Lifelong Continuum of Care -White Paper

Cullen explained the subcommittee efforts on the development of a White Paper that was just sent to the Commissioner’s office.  Cullen read aloud the main section of the White Paper.  Feedback was positive.
The Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services has been developing a Continuum of Care for persons with developmental disabilities.  The model puts the person in center as a child under parental care, who then transitions to adulthood under a combination of parental and community care.  Housing is a primary concern along with considerations for support needed for transportation, financial support, healthcare, employment, education and natural support etc., throughout the person’s life.  The goal is community inclusion with natural community supports, supplemented on an as needed basis with community based support.
White Paper draft:
Visions and goals talks about Assessment, system delivery, flexibility, system navigation, community inclusion witch is the ultimate goal., and common  sense service delivery.

Proposal: 

· Better serve those who receive services, and  insure everyone in need is able to access adequate services 

· Add more flexibility to the Section 29 Waiver to create a menu of services that will allow families and individual served to select the best option to support his/her own community inclusion

·  The use of Technology within Section 21 and Section 29 waiver to allow better level of independence. 

· Family involvement 

· Keep all options as open including group homes, apartment, and other form of housing.

· Adapt services to people

For more details refer to the last DD Continuum of Care model and diagram posted on the website. www.maineparentcoalition.org
Feedback on the White Paper draft:
· Natural support need more vigilant analyses on how conducting boundaries.

· Section 29 has to come with a reasonable plan to consent to Department’s perspective. 

Waiting list Section 21 and Section 29 Update

As of last week the waiting list for Section 21 Waiver was 494, and Section 29 waiver was 288.

Next meeting: October 17, 2011 12-2pm, 307 Cumberland Avenue.  Speaker:  Romy Spitz, DHHS-OACPD Consultant on Deafness and non-traditional Communication

Unless otherwise decided:  All Coalition meetings are the second Monday of the month from 12-2pm at 307 Cumberland Avenue in Portland. (October’s meeting will be on the third Monday due to the Columbus Day Holiday).  
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